
Bits 'N' Pieces 4-H Club Meeting Minutes, Sunday, December 6th.
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:52pm by Susan W. Next we did the US and 4-H pledges. 

The secretary's report was read by Sandis W, there were no additions or corrections to the report. Then 
it was moved by Emmett WB and seconded by Kammi C that the report stand as read.

The treasurer's report was read by Ayna V, there were no additions or corrections to the report. Then it 
was moved by Emmett W and seconded by Kammi C that the report stand as read.

Old Business

Field Trips
• The seed vault field trip will be December 22nd at 1:30pm.
• The noosa dairy is under construction and can't do field trips at the moment.
• The ARDEC field trip can be late April through early May.

Project sign up is online. Returning members don't need to make a new account.

There is no update on caroling.

New Business

The fees for the club are $10 for returning members and $12 for new members per child. County fees 
are $50 per child.

There isn't dog on 9th but there will be dog on the 16th. Dog will start for first year handlers in January.

Everyone should be starting their record books. 
 
Community Service - After the January meeting, the bear decorating and baby hat making will take 
place. Anya's mom will coordinate the nursing homes on Friday and/or Saturday and Hearts and Horses
on Monday.  Painting trees (for beaver damage control) is another community service idea.

Demonstration sign up will start on volunteer spot in February. Please try to do your demonstration by 
May.

The January meeting will be January 10th at 1:30pm at the ranch.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:08pm after a movement by Kaitlyn C and a second by Lauren M.


